
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE GENERAL PURPOSE AND PLANNING 

COMMITTEE OF THE BAY OF COLWYN TOWN COUNCIL, HELD AT 6:30PM 

ON TUESDAY 9TH OCTOBER 2018, IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM, TOWN HALL, 

RHIW ROAD, COLWYN BAY 

 

PRESENT:   Cllr Glenys Baker (Chairman) 

   Cllrs:  B Barton; N Bastow; C Brockley; Mrs M Jones; J Pearson (Tree  

  Warden); C Matthews; M Tasker; Cllr S Williams (Mayor); M Worth.  

 

OFFICER:  Mrs R Dudley, Assistant Clerk 

 

204/18 Welcome and Apologies for Absence: 

 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs: D Bradley; G Campbell; M Worth 

and the Clerk, Mrs Tina Earley. 

 

205/18 Declarations of Interest:  

 

Members were reminded that they must declare the existence and nature of any 

personal and/or prejudicial interests.  None were declared. 

 

206/18 Minutes: 

 

Cllr Barton requested that an addition be made to show the resolution reached for 

item 182/18 (c) – CCBC four weekly bin collections, “Resolved to receive and note 

the information”. 

 

Resolved to approve and sign, as a correct record, the minutes of the last meeting, 

held on 18th September 2018, as amended above.     

 

207/18 Matters Arising from Previous Minutes: 

 

a) Min.181/18 (c) – Hesketh Road Bus Shelter: 

 

It was noted that no further update had been received from Gethin George, Conwy 

CBC. 

 

208/18 Conwy CBC:   
 

The Clerk submitted, for consideration, the following correspondence from CCBC: 

 

a) Keep Wales Tidy: 

 

Details of the ‘All Wales Beach Clean’ events which were held in our area on 

14/09 (Porth Eirias) and 29/09 (Rhos on Sea), as received by email from CCBC on 

27/09. Members felt that more notice should have been given. 

 

Resolved to receive the information and to request that more notice be given for 

future events such as these.  

 



b) Colwyn Bay Surf Lifesaving Club:  

 

It was noted that Members had already agreed to a letter of support at a previous 

meeting.  

 

209/18 Tree Warden Training: 

 

Details of a Tree Warden course were submitted. Members agreed it would be 

beneficial for Jeff Pearson (Tree Warden) to attend the course.  

 

Cllr Bob Barton felt that other members of the committee should also be aware of 

the Tree Warden duties in case Jeff was ever unable to undertake his duties. It was 

agreed to discuss this further once Jeff had finished the course. 

 

Resolved to support Cllr Jeff Pearson attending the Tree Warden course, at a 

cost of £125.  

 

210/18 Building Communities Trust – Invest Local (Glyn Ward):  
 

A report and results of the initial round of consultation was submitted for information. 

It was queried whether any of the other wards could be considered under this scheme. 

  

Resolved to ask the Clerk to enquire if other wards could benefit from this scheme.  

 

211/18 CVSC AGM: 

 

Notice of the AGM was submitted. It was noted that Cllr Glenys Baker would be 

attending and would report back to a future meeting of the Committee.               

 

212/18 Other Correspondence: 

 

It was noted that the following items were available on request from the Clerk: 

(a) Parkland Place – Private Rehabilitation in North Wales Information booklet. 

(b) Old Colwyn Resident’s Association Open Meeting to be held on Wednesday 

10/10/2018 and details of Glyn Fest 2018. 

 

213/18 Planning:  
 

a) The Clerk submitted, for consideration, the planning applications received from 

CCBC. 

 

Resolved to submit observations on these applications, as detailed in Schedule 

‘A’ attached. 

 

b) The Planning Decisions issued by CCBC for the period 10/9 – 7/10 were noted. 

 

c) The Assistant Clerk submitted supplementary planning guidance (SPG) for 

information.  

Resolved to receive and note the supplementary planning guidance. 
 



214/18  Licensing:   
 

Notice of licensing applications were received and noted. 

 

215/18  Conwy Youth Service:  

 

The Autumn Newsletter was tabled, for information. 

 

 

The meeting closed at 7.00pm 

 

 

………………….. Chairman   


